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SPUNYARN      

HARDWAY SAILING CLUB  NEWSLETTER                                          

H 

12th Edition December 2018 

THE INK’S DRY, 

IT’S A DEAL! 

I don’t know if like me on occasion 

you can’t remember what you did 

last week, but way back on the 1st 

June 2018 the members present at 

the EGM voted to purchase 101 

Priory Road for the future benefit 

of the club. Well, some six months 

later on Thursday 23rd November the dream became a reality and the deal was finally 

completed so it is now club property.  

There has been a few hiccups along the way, initially the vendor pulled out when he 

realised it was the club who had put in an offer, although within the week his mind 

had been changed. The sale was then held up because the vendor didn’t actually have 

the title to sell the property as it was still in probate (as some of you may know this 

can take forever). On top of this the bank with whom we have taken out a loan to 

purchase the property wanted various requirements such as valuation of the club 

house, changing of club rules and external audit of the books to name but a few. 

In order to make the dream a reality the members also voted at the EGM to impose a 

compulsory £60 bond across the voting membership, it was necessary to be 

compulsory so that we were assured of a sum of money to keep the club running. 

The figure required was £36000 but with additional voluntary contributions some of 

which were several thousand pounds we achieved just over £47ooo. Unfortunately we 

did lose 13 of the membership who refused to pay the bond even after reminder 

correspondence. In addition three members also resigned but did say they would have 

been resigning in January anyway. 

We have found a member with family who will be moving in on the 1st January. 
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Bonfire night—almost Brexit, a damp squib! 

The date set, the rubbish delivered, the help assembled and the rain 

pouring...all the ingredients for a perfect bonfire night. 

It did subside just long enough to build the fire and then it was back to the 

heavy showers.  

Having experience of starting fires didn’t make the task in hand any easier, 

the whole lot was well and truly soaked.  

Lets just say after several 

gallons of fuel we had it 

worried, but it still needed 

the gentle persuasion of a 

few flares to bring it to life. 

The weather didn’t dampen 

the spirits of the hardy 

onlookers enjoying a great 

evening. 

Thanks to everyone who 

helped make the event 

happen from the bonfire 

builders, the hot dog ladies, 

the galley, the bar and a 

special mention to Rich 

Dyke for his finesse with 

the fireworks. 

 

   Left : ‘The Firestarter’ 

THE BIG BANG 
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Unfortunately the clubs annual prizegiving dinner and dance had to be 

cancelled this year, which is probably the first time in the clubs history. It was 

due to lack of interest we did at one point have fifty or so members and guests, 

but after a few cancellations the numbers dropped to mid forties, which made 

the event unviable. 

The halcyon days of two hundred members and guests at the Thorngate hall 

are now just a distant memory, it is true to say that this event has been in 

decline for the last decade. When the numbers started dropping the event was 

scaled down to a smaller more affordable venue, but it now appears we can’t 

cover costs despite this. We have attempted to reinvigorate the event by having 

a change to another hall but this came at a much higher cost, which members 

seem unwilling to pay in order to cover the price tag that comes with it, 

consequently creating a big loss. 

By pulling the plug on this years event losses were kept to £300 which was the 

cancellation charges of the hall and band. 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank the Masonic Hall who have 

helped enable the event to 

continue until now. 

This years Trophy Prizegiving  

will be held in the clubhouse 

on Sunday 9th December at 

1500hrs. 

As for next year ??????? 
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DINGHIES 

Millennium Cup  -  Chris Watts 

Filmore Cup  -  Steve Goff 

Jackson Memorial Trophy  -  Steve Goff 

Zephyr Trophy  -  Henry Moran 

Early Summer Fast H/C Shield  -  Steve Goff 

Early Summer Slow H/C Shield  -  Chris Watts 

No Trophy   Autumn Series  -  Steve Goff 

Round Mud Island Bell  -  Chris Watts 

 

CRUISERS 

The 103 Trophy  -  Nick Houlding - Pink Lime 

The Priory Prize  -  Tony Williams - Ghengis Khan 

The Eric Roberts Cup  -  Nick Houlding - Pink Lime 

The Spring Series Slow Handicap Cup  -  Shaun Samways - Capricho 

The Gordon Darrington Cup  -  Mark Woodford - Wicked Suzie 

The Naze Trophy  -  B & B Salmon and Tim Cooper - Boomerang 

The Jampot  -  Gary Bowers - Kerry Jeanne 

The Commodore Roberts Trophy  -  Butch Hobbs - Pappatachi 

The Demerara Bowl  -  Mike Kemp - Cloud 9 

The Autumn Series Slow Fleet Shield  -  Shaun Samways - Capricho 

The Tin Can Cup  -  Ken Mizen & Don Laing - Blue Shark 

The Col Hicks Trophy  -  Steve Swallow - Brise De Mer 

The Thelberley Bowl  -  B & B Salmon, Phil Swallow - Boomerang 

The Old Fox Trophy  -  Sue Roberts - Aidos 

The Vectis Trophy  -  Sue Roberts - Aidos 

The RNLI Prize  -  Race Abandoned 

The Ladies Race Trophy  -  Clare Woodford - Wicked Suzie 

The Roy Rolf Trophy  -  Gary Bowers - Kerry Jeanne 

The Chanteys Cup  -  Nick Houlding - Frangipani 

The TURKey Trophy  -  Tony Partington - Free Spirit 

The Golden Jubilee Cup  -  Jack Roberts - Kerry Jeanne 

The Coq D'or Trophy  -  Gary Bowers - Kerry Jeanne 

The Iain Thomas Trophy  -  B & B Salmon, Tim Cooper - Boomerang 

The Magoo Challenge Trophy  -  Sue Roberts - Aidos 

The Pursuit Cup  -  Ron Young - Moonshine 

The Coronation Cup  -  Gary Bowers - Kerry Jeanne 

TROPHY WINNERS OF 2018 ARE…. 
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We are now offering Roast 

Beef each Sunday £8.50 

along side our usual menu 

and specials. 

Winter Opening Times 

Friday 5pm-9pm 

Saturday 9am-9pm 

Sunday 9am-4pm 

 PLATE AMNESTY 

When we first opened only 4 months ago we 

purchased 50 new dinner plates, we are 

down to 8 of our original ones. Please, 

please could our plates, cups and cutlery 

not be taken away. We simply can't afford 

to keep replacing them at that rate. 

Please return any plates and 

glasses that may have 

‘accidently’ been removed 

from the club. 
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And Cruiser  

Race 

1100 start 

A quick note from Mike Kemp  

Cruiser Captain 

Please note the following corrections / additions to the cruisers summary in the last 

edition of Spunyarn. 

Kerrie Jeanne won all of the VPRS race series, not series races. 

Plus a special thanks to Miranda and young Luke for their invaluable help. 

HARDWAY IN THE 

21ST CENTURY 

The grid booking diary in the clubhouse will become a 

thing of the past this January (all being well). Instead 

an iPad type device will be installed to enable you to 

book the club facilities electronically. This will be 

linked directly to the club website so you will also have 

the option of booking 

and paying from the 

comfort of your own 

home. 
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Hardway Sailing Club 

74th Annual General Meeting 
Friday 11th January 2019                  1930hrs 

Venue:  The Clubhouse, 103 Priory Road, Hardway, Gosport. PO12 4LF 

The club bar will be open prior to the meeting, but will close when the meeting commences and 

will remain closed for the duration of the meeting. Once the meeting is closed the bar will 

reopen for normal service until time is called at 1130 hrs. 

DISCO  

1930hrs 
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Mon 31st December New Years Eve Disco 

 

Fri 11th January   Annual General Meeting 

 


